U3A: MOSELEY, KINGS HEATH AND DISTRICT
Executive Committee: Agenda / Minutes 
	Date: 26.4.2016
	Time:2.00pm
	Venue: Friends' Meeting House
	Chair: Mike Clark

	Those attending: Mike Clark;  Paul Hunt; 

Val Baxter; Tonia Sharp; Sue Stokes; 

Sue Baker; Diane Worland; Jude Williams; Tessa Bidgood;

Minutes: Linda Gresham
	Apologies: Ted Raybould (ER);  




	AGENDA
	

	All agenda items should be numbered, and reflected accordingly in the Minutes.
	

	1.  Apologies 

2.  Corrections and approval of previous minutes

3. Action points and matters arising not elsewhere on the agenda

4. Review of last monthly meeting

5. Sub-committee reports

6.  Final statement of accounts and draft treasurer’s report (TB pp ER)

7. Final AGM preparations (MC)

8. Approval of 2015 AGM minutes (all)

9. Social Account policy review (PH)

10. Issue raised by member (SB)

11. Speakers at Interest Group Meetings (JW)

12. Finding Examiner of Accounts (MC)

13. AOB
14. Date of next meeting

	

	
	

	MINUTES
	

	1.
	Apologies: see above.
	

	2.
	Corrections and approval of previous minutes   

6.11 'Minutes of 2014 meeting' – amend to 2015

The minutes were then approved.

	

	3.
	Matters arising:
i. Item 6 AGM - Andy Aiers will be the photographer

ii. All members must have documents relating to the AGM

iii. Item 14b – DW still has the file as it useful as a reference.  MC said that different parts will be relevant to different committee members and it is worth all Committee members seeing what is there.
	DW 


	4.
	Review of last Monthly Meeting
This speaker has a large repertoire of talks, some of which could be of interest.  It was generally agreed that it was an interesting and at times fascinating talk, with a couple of caveats.

There were 132 attendees, the growth reflecting the current increased membership.

The announcing of the fire drill was discussed and it was agreed to find out All Saints procedures and for JW to announce at the AGM, and then at future meetings.

	DW to check

JW at AGM

	5.
	Sub-Committee Reports

a) Interest groups
It was agreed that SB should send an email to group leaders to ensure that every attendee has a current membership card, or they can send a list of all their group’s members to the Membership Secretaries to check.
Rosemary Dewar has volunteered to do any task that she can do from home.  She has already updated the venues list. She will be asked to look at the Interest Groups bulletin to ensure that it is up to date and check the contents.  As there are 64 interest groups this is a long job. 

A walking group starting in May is the latest new group.

The new co-ordinators will need to put pressure on members to run new groups as too many are full.  JW commented that there is a misunderstanding that group leaders need expertise but this is not always the role of a leader. Places must be available for new members.  If, for instance, a member belongs to one walking group he/she is not eligible to join another.

Leaders are to be reminded that non-attendance without apology for three months leads to loss of membership of that group.
SS said that the new Digital Photography group is full.
With regards to the future of the Interest Group Co-ordinator roles there have been two leaders for the sixty four groups but there are to be three in the future,  The groups will need to be redistributed when we have 3 IGCs. SB said that there was a problem last summer when neither of them was available to deal with issues.  U3A policy is for groups to work closely with co-ordinators but some groups prefer to work independently. 
SB is willing to assist the new IGCs for two or so months and this  needs to be approved by the new committee. The proposal will be a recommendation expressing the willingness of SB to stay on for an overlap period.

MC paid tribute to SB and SS for the enormous workload they have carried out - and with good cheer. He noted positively that they have been interested not only in their own area, but all the work of the Committee. They will be greatly missed.
b) Membership
VB reported that there have been 29 new members since April 1st.  There was a total of 475 at the end of March and 400 last year.  There are still 118 members, including some group leaders, who have not yet renewed.  The deadline is the end of May so VB will send emails to the non-renewers.

MC likes to give the exact figure at the AGM so this will be confirmed in consultation with ER.

Whether the AGM is quorate will be determined using the current membership figure.
c)  Social Group
PH reported on the next meal at Karibunis and the coach trip.  Progress is being made with the quiz and venues are being explored.

	SB

SB

SB

VB

JW to check at AGM



	6.
	Final Statement of Accounts and draft Treasurer’s Report 
The Report and Statement of Accounts produced by ER were perused.
The venue hire looked to be very high this year and ER will be asked if some of this sum is from last year's hire.

80% of the room hire fees are covered by AVCs.

It was noted that Stirchley old baths are good but expensive.

TB said that she is surprised that quite a number of venue payments do not go through the accounts and she feels that they should.  PH said that some groups send an annual invoice to ER.  TB will clarify this with ER.

MC said that this year's surplus is £4,995, a much larger sum than last year. 
DW said that the refreshment costs were included in the venue hire costs.

ER has suggested increasing the reserve from £1K to £2K.

With reference to the large surplus the new committee will be asked about trying out the new system for aiding members with hearing impairments on a month's trial.

The speaker system can be improved. The weight of the speakers needs to be checked.  Frank Gresham to be asked to weigh them,

The increase in Reserve suggested by ER was approved.

It was agreed that the new Committee can spend as much of the remaining surplus as necessary on members' needs, specifically relating to audibility, sight and mobility issues.  SB added a caveat to not pay for any more dual-cost equipment with All Saints in case the monthly meetings are moved to a larger venue.

SS said that the surplus will be included in our report to the Charity Commission.
MC expressed thanks to ER for three and a half years of excellent service as Treasurer and for producing such clear reports.  ER had been very careful to ensure that everything has been done correctly in a difficult period when procedures had to be established and there has been rapid growth. 

MC also expressed thanks to Chris Martin for being the Examiner of Accounts for three years. MC to write to CM.
	TB

TB

Comms Sec
MC to ask FG
Action by ER
Agenda item
MC


	7.
	Final AGM preparations
MC will be absent.  JW is to chair the meeting.  A standby is needed to help with the sound system.  Greg Bellamy and Nick Wright will be asked about their availability.
DW is to copy the Treasurers' report and accounts; last year's AGM minutes and the agenda for each attendee. (150 was suggested.) DW would like the amended finance report asap.

The reports need to be on the seats by 1pm so help is needed from 12.45pm.
MC suggested that the new committee be voted  en bloc and JW will introduce the committee members.  He gave thanks to JW for being a most helpful and efficient Vice-Chair and for her support to him.
Apologies for the meal were given by TB, SS, MC, Theresa Daly and John Beavan.

	MC

DW
DW to ask ER

JW at AGM

	8.
	Approval of 2015 AGM Minutes
They were approved to be taken to the AGM.
	

	9.
	Social account policy
This was circulated and the review date will be changed to April 2019. Some minor corrections to be made so it can be placed on the website.

	MC, DW

	10.
	Issue raised by member
SB described in detail the substance of the complaint and the procedures we have used for setting up new Interest Groups were discussed. 
The member has requested that we clarify and confirm our procedures.
MC to reply letting the member know that the issue was discussed and the Committee will put the procedures for establishing new Interest Groups in writing and put it on the website.
SB and SS to work on document.

	MC

SB, SS

	11.
	Speakers at Interest Group Meetings
The Local History group asked for support towards the costs of an outside speaker and this was agreed.  The principle was confirmed that the Committee will pay towards the costs of a one-off outside speaker as long as the Group asks the Committee in advance and opens the meeting up to all members.

	

	12.
	Examiner of accounts
MC said that the name of the Examiner should be approved at the AGM but in the absence of anyone at present we will seek the approval of the membership for us to find and appoint a new one. Committee members to ask other U3As if they have Examiner who might be willing to examine ours also.

	JW at AGM
all



	13.
	AOB
a)  SB raised the issue of MC running in the Prague Marathon race to raise funds for the QE charity. Members have requested that we change our decision and that an impartial person announce MC’s fundraising and place donation tins at the rear of the hall. This was agreed. LG to announce it.
b)  i) the request for Nordic walking poles was approved.

ii) ditto an easel for DW.

Iii) ditto shopping trolley for the wheels to transport the sound system to meetings.

	LG at AGM

SB

DW
Frank Gresham

	14.
	Next Meeting: Tuesday 31st May at 2pm 
                  Friends Meeting House, Colmore Road, Kings Heath

	


1

